Norton Co Board of Commissioners

November 12, 2024

Convene

Commissioner Garrett Beydler called the meeting of the Norton Co Board of Commissioners to order at 9:00 AM on November 12, 2024 at the Commission Room. Attendance: Richard Thompson, Present; Garrett Beydler, Present; Marvin Matchett, Present.

Election Canvass

The Norton County Commission serving as the Board of Canvassers were presented the 2024 General Election ballots to canvass. Upon review of the K.S.A. each ballot was presented. Upon completion of the canvass the final vote totals were tabulated and added to election day. The elections was certified official.

Mid Month Checks

Mid month checks were presented to the commission for approval. Upon review the checks and vouchers were approved as submitted.

Road Department

Terry Laughlin, Norton County Road updated the commission on projects the crews are working on. Terry stated the trucks have been a focus to get services and the necessary repairs being made. As discussed was a proposal by Foley Equipment on grader #118 for a service contract. After review of the contract the commission opted to decline the contract.

The Department of Corrections works schedule and jobs completed was reviewed by the commission. Terry stated that crew has most of the mowing completed and will continue to work on signs.

2025 Holiday Schedule

The 2025 Holiday schedule was presented to the commission for approval. After review a motion was made by Commissioner Thompson to approve the schedule with a second from Commissioner Matchett. Motion passed.

October 31, 2024 Minutes

A motion was made by Commissioner Thompson to approve the October 31, 2024 Commission minutes with a second from Chairman Beydler. Moton passed.

County Treasurer

Kathy Carlin, Norton County Treasurer reported to the commission that she has spoke with the depository banks of the county about updating the status of peak agreements. Mapes & Miller Accounting made suggestions to the County Commissioner during the audit presentation that peak agreements were no longer the best practice.

Adjournment

There being no further business before the Board the meeting was adjourned until 11/18/2024. The commission minutes are not considered to be official until signed and approved by the commission and will remain a working document until approved.

November 12, 2024